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2019 BMNA Events
February 28
Winter Fest

May 4-5
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales

May 2
Bryn Mawr Elementary Family 

Fun Night

May 8
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Annual Meeting, Pot Luck and 
Board Elections

July 25
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 10
Sip and Stroll

November 20
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 12
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 14
Saturnalia

Saturday, December 14, 2019 
in Downtown Bryn Mawr 
Bonfires, children’s activities, hay rides, and musical entertainment!

E
njoy a beautiful winter festival in downtown Bryn Mawr. There
will be a horse drawn sleigh, visits with Santa, roasted marshmal-
lows, hot cocoa, kid’s crafts in the Hero Heating space, drum

corps performers, and an adult only party with live music at Cuppa Java.

Schedule
• Musical Entertainment 4:30–6:00
• Visit with Santa 4:30–6:30
• Roast Marshmallows 4:30–7:30
• Horse Drawn Sleigh Ride 6:00–7:30
• Adults Only After Party at Cuppa Java 8:00–10:30

On this day, Cedar Lake Road will be closed to through traffic from Lau-
rel Ave West to Russell Ave South from approximately 3:30 PM to 7:30
PM. Barricades and safety cones will be placed at each end of the street
so that emergency vehicles and the hay wagon can pass through. Thank
you to the residents and businesses who utilize this street most often.
We appreciate your ongoing cooperation and support.

Thursday, December 12th
Anwatin Middle School - 256 Upton Av. S.

Bring your family/friends/neighbors!
There something for everyone!

Taste of Anwatin
5:00-6:45 PM
Enjoy foods from around the world.
Bring the kids!

BMNA Craft Sale
5:00-8:30 PM
Shop for unique, one of a kind gifts made by local
crafters.

Empty Bowls Project
5:00-8:30 PM
Handmade clay bowls for sale.  Created by Anwatin
students.
$5 or $10 
All proceeds will be donated to local food shelf.

Band Concert
7:00-8:30 PM
Enjoy the music performed by Anwatin Bands

                                                                    



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 13, 2019 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Bryn Mawr Elementary School Cafeteria

Call to Order and Introductions
Kevin Thompson, President
Brian Treece, Vice President
Dennis Fazio, Treasurer
James Dietrich, Secretary
JoEllyn Jolstad, Bugle Editor
Molly Erdman – Event Coordinator
Karen Frederickson, Co Rep, Area 2
Dennie Juillerat, Co Rep – Area 3
Chris Etz, Co Rep – Area 4
Joan Michalec, Co Rep – Area 4
Beth Turnbull, Co Rep – Area 5
Steve Harvey, Co Rep – Area 7
Kate Knuth, Co Rep – Area 7
Lisa Goodman, MPLS City Council
McKenzie Erickson
Arlene Fried, Area 2
Rod Miller, Area 6
Bill Miner, Area 6

Guests
Jennifer Samaha, Recruiting Assis-
tant, US Census Bureau 
Steve Minn, Lupe Development
Jackie Cherryhomes, Lupe Develop-
ment
Cameron Flakne, Lupe Development
George Warzink, MPLS Police Dept
Peter Harstad, MPLS Police Dept

Approval of today’s agenda.
Chris Etz moved to approve. Sec-
onded. Motion carried.

Approval of minutes of last
month’s meeting.
Chris Etz moved to approve as
amended. Seconded. Motion carried.

City of Minneapolis Councilmember
Lisa Goodman provided a report.
City Budget public hearing on
December 11 starts at 6:05pm and is
open to the public.  Later with Lisa
is on December 9th from 4:30-6:30
at the City Club Apartments and will
include a look at micro-apartments.
Attendees are asked to bring an
item for donation, a list will be sent
out via Lisa’s email distribution.
Animal Care Control is having a free
adoption event on November 22nd.

The City is replacing all water
meters in the next 5 years, starting
in Kenwood, Lowry Hill, and
CIDNA neighborhoods.

Street sweeping will be done over
the next week and yard waste col-
lection ends next week on Novem-
ber 22nd.

Lisa had several zoning updates:
1921 Drew Ave had an approved
variance to construct a rear deck,
2109 Ewing Ave S will do an ADU
above garage, 411 Newton will be
putting in a pool, and Pioneer Paper
requested an expansion of a non-
conforming use but are planning no
changes.

Karen Frederickson ask a question
about Small neighborhood plans.
Lisa stated that SNP were included
for consideration in the 2040 plan.

Jennifer Samaha from the US Census
bureau spoke.  She is a 2020 Census
Jobs Recruiter.  This Census will be
primarily done online. Census forms
cannot be placed in a mailbox, so if
the household has not participated
in the census will receive in-person
visits. Information and applications
can be found here:

https://mn.gov/admin/2020-cen-
sus/work-for/

Steve Minn of Lupe Development
gave a update on the 2800 Wayzata
project.  Bryn Mawr project received
a $2M grant from the city for afford-
able housing. Steve provided a brief
walk through of the storm water
runoff issue.  There are two pond
options, one on Theo Wirth park-
land and one on Anwatin school
property. Applications to the City for
conditional use are being presented
to the City. Steve had several letters
to School Board, Park Board, and
Planning Commission crafted and
would like official BMNA support.

Steve fielded a number of questions
regarding the ponds and the usage
including the actual look of the
pond, whether it would be or need-
ed to be fenced in, and the depth of
the ponds.

Dennis Fazio provided a Treasurer’s
Report.  Provided an overview of
current health. We have drawn
almost all the funds available via
CPP.  Next year, funds of almost
$25K will be available.

Dennis made a motion to that:
1. BMNA renew the Fiscal Sponsor-
ship agreement with PASS for 2020
2. BMNA set up a separate Quick-
Books subscription at the “Essen-
tials” option level for PASS book-
keeping
3. BMNA continue to subsidize PASS
for ongoing accounting and book-
keeping labor and startup labor for
the new subscription
4. BMNA subsidize 50% of the
Quickbooks subscription fees (at a
cost of $10/mo, $120/yr) and bill
PASS for the remainder
5. The Board review this arrange-
ment in 6 months to evaluate the
level of subsidy we want to sustain.
After some discussion, motion carried.

Lastly, Dennis Fazio reminded atten-
dees that BMNA has G-suite account
which includes document storage.
Dennis is using it for storage of his
documents and encourages others
to store BMNA documents there. He
is also looking for someone to take
over AV duties starting in December.

Communications and Fundraising
Coordinator Report Lynda Shaheen
was sent via email.

Event Coordinator Molly Erdmann
provided an update. Sip and Stroll
occurred on Oct 10th, approximate-
ly 80 people turned in full cards.
After several individuals were not
present to win one of the 20 prizes,
there is discussion around removing
the “must be present to win”
requirement.  

Harvest Dinner is on Wednesday,
November 20. Centerpiece dona-
tions would be welcome. Next
month is the Taste of Anwatin and
the Craft Fair. Recommendations for
local bands are being accepted.

Arlene Fried request that more out-
reach to south side residents occur
for events.

JoEllyn Jolstad, Bugle Editor report-
ed. The deadline is the 20th.
Reminder that there is no Bugle in
January so get ads or articles in. The
Bugle plans to run an ad for the US
Census.

Community Projects update by Jessi-
ca Wiley read by Kevin Thompson
stated via email that solicitations for
2020 community projects continue
until the 31st of December, and that
wrap for the utility boxes are in the
final stage.

Finance/Membership meeting on
Dec 4th and tomorrow is Give to
the Max is tomorrow. 

Barry Schade reports that SWLRT
construction continues. 

Vida Ditter retired from the BMNA
Board in October, so there is an
opening for an Area 6 Rep as well
as a representative to Basset
Creek/ROC. The Board wishes to
express our sincerest thanks to Vida
for her years of dedication and com-
mitment to the Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood.

Dennis moved that the Board
authorize Kevin Thompson to work
with Steve Minn to execute the let-
ters of support from BMNA on the
2800 Wayzata project.  Seconded.
Motion carried.

With nothing further, the meeting
was adjourned at 7:59.
NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, December 11, 2019     
Bryn Mawr School Cafeteria
Upcoming Events:  
Harvest Dinner, November 20th
Saturnalia, December 14th
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave,

Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.
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From the Editor

Ihave worked for Minneapolis
Community Education for nine
and a half years. This fall I final-

ly signed up for a class.Why?
Because it was at Anwatin Middle
School! It was so fun to be in those
familiar halls where all three of our
kids passed some of the most joyful
and awkward times of their lives. 

Back in the day, when I was
working as a Family Liaison at
Anwatin, there was a Community
Education Coordinator working at
the school who had evening pro-
grams several days a week. I served
on her advisory council and worked
with her to find teachers to offer
dance classes for my then preschool
student. But it never really occurred
to me to take any classes targeted at
adults. She retired a few years later
and a Beacons Program for youth
moved in. 

For over 50 years, Minneapolis
Community Education has been
ever-evolving to meet the needs of
the people it serves. In the past 10
years they have increased the way
they serve K-12 students in collabo-
ration with the Minneapolis Public
Schools district of which they are
part. Despite the loss of Anwatin as
a site, adult enrichment opportuni-
ties have also grown. 

You may be wondering what
class could possibly be so appealing

that I would enroll? Why Pickleball
of course – the most popular class
in all of Community Education. This
fall there were 14 classes at six dif-
ferent schools.  There are some
with instructors and some (like the
one at Anwatin) that are “open
gym” for those who already know
how to play. Almost all of them
filled this fall filled on the first day
of registration. 

Registration for the Winter 2020
session opens at Midnight, Tuesday,
January 2. Most classes will not fill
by 1:00 am, but Pickleball might. So
I will be logged on early to get my
spot for the winter session. If an
indoor paddle/racquet sport resem-
bling a cross between tennis and
giant ping-pong with a whiffle ball
is not your thing, there will be lots
of other options for you to nurture
your inner lifelong learner. 

A lot of fun things will happen
between then and now. Dec. 12 is
the Craft Fair at Taste of Anwatin
(Pickleball cancelled for the
evening!) A couple days later it is
Saturnalia in Bryn Mawr’s down-
town business district. Thanksgiving
is next week and after an emotional
year, we are once again reflecting
on the many things for which we
are thankful. Wishing the happiest
of holidays to you and yours!

- JoEllyn Jolstad editor@bmna.org

NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is coming!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY
SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL
at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner
(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolismn.gov/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 December 2
December 16
December 30
January 13
January 27

Areas December 9
4W, 5W, 6, 7 December 23

January 6
January 20

Areas December 10
2, 3, 4E, 5E December 24

January 7
January 21

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

No Bugle in January. Next edition is February 2020.
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/1/20.

$10 Off
COUPON

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/1/20.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

10% Off Stop in for a 
FREE estimateFREE

BRAKES & ROTORS

BATTERY
We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
First-time customers. Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/1/20.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 2/1/20.

OIL CHANGE

ROTATE AND 
BALANCE TIRES

FREE ALIGNMENT 

With Purchase of 
4 Tires

Family Owned

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Later with Lisa
December 9
4:30-6:30 pm
95 10th Street South
City Club Apartments

Come Mingle and Celebrate the
holiday season with your
neighbors in Ward 7. This

year we are changing locations to
the newly opened City Club Apart-
ments where they have graciously
agreed to let us use their rooftop
party room and Skydeck for our
annual gathering. Come relax and
enjoy this amazing space. City Club
Apartments will have a micro apart-
ment open so you can see this new
type of living; small and efficient but
beautifully designed spaces around
500 square feet. Appetizers, wine,
beer and non-alcoholic drinks will
be served. RSVP by November 27 at
612.673.2207 or
judy.sherin@minneapolismn.gov

Please bring donations for the
Minneapolis Animal Care and Con-
trol. Suggestions include pet store
gift cards, dog waste bags, dog/cat
toys, dog/cat treats.

Reduced price passes for Lyft
Scooters

There is a great equity oppor-
tunity for low-income resi-
dents to use Lyft Scooters for

just $5 per month. This includes
unlimited, free, 30-minute rides in
Minneapolis. This program is called
The Community Pass. It is available
to residents ages 18+ who are cur-
rently enrolled in, or qualify for, a
state or federal assistance program
such as Medicaid, SNAP, or a dis-
counted utility bill. These emissions-
free modes of transportation offer a
greener alternative to car ownership
or ridesharing. Apply online at
https://www.lyft.com/scooters/
minneapolis-mn/community

Batteries no longer accepted in
Minneapolis recycling

Effective immediately, Min-
neapolis Solid Waste & Recy-
cling is changing how it col-

lects batteries from homes. No bat-
teries may go with the recycling.
Alkaline batteries (single use AA,
AAA, etc.) may be disposed of in
the Solid Waste & Recycling black
garbage carts. Rechargeable batter-
ies, lithium batteries and items con-
taining batteries such as electronic
cigarettes and cellphones are pro-
hibited from all City of Minneapolis
garbage and recycling carts.
What to do with batteries

Hennepin County will accept bat-
teries at its permanent drop-off loca-
tions in Bloomington and Brooklyn
Park. It will also accept batteries at
hazardous waste drop-off events
located around Minneapolis in the
spring, summer and fall.

To learn more visit
hennepin.us/batteryrecycling.

Minneapolis passes 5 cent fee
ordinance for carryout bags

The Minneapolis City Council
has passed an ordinance
requiring retail establishments

to charge a fee of at least 5 cents for
carryout bags. The retail establish-
ments will keep the fees. The
requirement will go into effect Jan. 1.
The goals of this requirement are to:
Encourage shoppers to bring their

own bags.
Protect resources used to produce

paper and plastic bags.
Reduce litter.
Reduce waste: Minnesotans throw

away 87,000 tons of plastic bags
every year and recycle less than
5% of them.

Keep plastic bags from clogging the
gears in recycling facilities, which
workers spend four-six hours a
day removing.
Exemptions include bags used for

produce, bulk foods, small items,
carryout restaurants, farmers mar-
kets, food banks, retail establish-
ments that do not possess a cash
register; secondhand bags, bags sold
in packages, dry cleaning bags, bags
given out with no transaction; bags
given at hospitals, car dealerships
and car washes; and bags used for
litter cleanup.
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Later with Lisa 
Goodman
4:30-6:30 pm
City Club Apartments
95 10th Street South

BMNA Monthly
Meeting 6:30-8pm 
Bryn Mawr 
Elementary School

Taste of
Anwatin/BMNA Craft
Fair, Anwatin Middle
School 5:00-8:30

Saturnalia 
4-7:30pm, Cedar
Lake Road/Laurel Av
8-10:30pm Adults
only after party at
Cuppa Java

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - December 2019
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Community 
Project “Wraps”

Ben Auchter submitted a com-
munity project idea last year
for an art wrap for one of the

utility boxes located in the neigh-
borhood. A box was selected, locat-
ed on the Northwest corner of
Cedar Lake Road and Cedar Lake
Parkway just south of the Brownie
Lake Bridge. Lastly a design was
chosen, called Minnesota Mirror.
The wrap will be installed when the

weather warms up in the spring.
See if you can spot it!

For the past 13 years, the BMNA
has supported small community
projects that can improve neighbor-
hood livability. Ideas for the 2020
projects will be accepted from now
until December 31, 2019. The com-
mittee will meet in January 2020 to
identify workable projects and make
a recommendation to the board at
their February 2020 board meeting.

To submit your idea, email 
jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com.

Dec. 23-Jan. 5 Minneapolis Public Schools closed- Winter Break

Dec. 23-Jan. 5 Minneapolis Public Schools closed- Winter Break

Few things are better than shar-
ing a meal with friends.
Approximately 80 neighbors

gathered around the tables at Bryn
Mawr Elementary to share turkey,
conversation, and an impressive
assortment of side dishes and
desserts—all contributed by atten-
dees and BMNA volunteers. Six cen-
terpieces were donated by BMNA
members and given away based on
answers to different questions. This

photo has two of our prize winners,

Anna and Ryan, the neighbors who

have lived in Bryn Mawr for the

shortest amount of time (less than 6

months), and Dorothy, the neighbor

who has been here the longest (48

years). Thank you to everyone who

came and brought something to

share.

- Molly Erdmann,
BMNA Event Coordinator

Harvest Dinner 2019
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New Year’s Day 
Holiday

Minneapolis Public
Schools Resume

BMNA Monthly
Meeting 6:30-8pm 
Bryn Mawr 
Elementary School
Cafeteria

Rev. Martin Luther
King, Jr. Holiday
February Bugle 
submissions due in
box at Bryn Mawr
Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - January 2020
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Dec. 23-Jan. 5 Minneapolis Public Schools closed- Winter Break

Bryn Mawr 
Spirit Wear

Buying a Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood t-shirt (or three!)
and BMNA stickers is a

great way to show your pride in
the neighborhood AND support
the Neighborhood Association at
the same time! 

New! Get your Bryn Mawr hat in
time for the holidays.

They make great gifts. 
Colors are navy/white, 
oatmeal, charcoal, and

black/white. All proceeds from
sales go right back into support-
ing the Bryn Mawr Neighbor-
hood Association’s operations
and initiatives. Order online at
www.bmna.org/store or contact
coordinator@bmna.org.

Have you joined yet?
2019 Membership Drive Ending

Only a few more weeks to make a tax-deductible to the BMNA this
year! Help us increase the number of households that contribute to
the BMNA. Your donations help us fund community events, neigh-

borhood projects, The Bugle, the website and our neighborhood coordina-
tors. If you are unsure if you’ve contributed in 2019, email
coordinator@bmna.org

Thank you for supporting Bryn Mawr!

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2019

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"
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December 4, 2017 High 57º, a record. But around 3 pm strong winds
picked up and shifted to the north as a huge low
pressure system passed through. Barometric pres-
sure dropped to 28.67”, one of the lowest I’ve ever
recorded. By morning, the temperature had
dropped by 40º and 2 inches of snow coated the
ground. Instant winter.

December 5, 2016 Open water on Lake Calhoun. Windsurfers in wet
suits.

December 6, 2009 Large flock of Canada geese on the unfrozen half of
Wirth Lake, making quite a racket.

December 12, 2019 Full moon, the Ojibwe Pawatchi Giziz or descend-
ing cold moon.

December 30, 2017 Morning walk at 15º below to one of the springs in
Bassett Creek Park. Snow squeaking underfoot.
Birds seeking the open water: 1 great horned owl, 7
robins.

Minneapolis Parks and Recre-
ation Board is embarking
on a Master Plan for the

Cedar Lake and Lake of the Isles
area. They are looking for residents
who are interested in serving on a
community advisory board. You can
also take a short survey online to

share your options. Planning will
begin this spring and community
engagement will begin in the fall for
a full year. The Master Plan is slated
for Board review and approval in
Winter 2021. The budget is
$400,000. More information is at
www.minneapolisparks.org.

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Guavas Cuban Café
5607 Chicago Ave

Your neighborhood restaurant
assessors most recently
checked out the Guavas

Cuban Café at 5607 Chicago Ave.  It
was on one of our recent bone cold
Friday nights, but the warm Cuban
atmosphere immediately charmed
us.  It’s a large, open space with a
nice fireplace in the middle.  There
was counter service, not table serv-
ices which we were not fond of.
The place was not particularly busy
so the host paid special attention to
us, taking our orders all evening.
We are not fond of counter service 

The main attraction, however, the
food and drink, was great!  Mojito’s
were delish, made with cava wine.
The wine pour was generous.
There were interesting chips to start,
made from yucca and plantains and
served with three wonderful dips
made with guacamole, black bean
hummus and garlic mojo.  The mus-
sels were the best ever, with a gen-
erous amount of garlic wine sauce.
So tasty.  

The main courses were equally
worthy:   Lechon Asado (braised
pork shoulder rice bowl) was deli-
cious and enough for three hearty

appetites; the Cuban Burger was
juicy and flavorful.  The seafood
special of the day, white fish,
shrimp, clams, and mussels with
creole sauce over rice was excellent.
The sauce was very flavorful, and
the shrimp were good-sized, as was
the portion. We had the arroz con
leche (rice pudding with mango
preserves) for dessert. Also very
tasty. 

The Guavas Cuban Café is a
neighborhood, family friendly place.
They have a kid’s menu and indeed,
there were kids present when we
were there.  There is a park right
across the street and Diamond Lake
is across the park.  We didn’t get the
full park effect as we were there at
night but bet it would be a lovely
place on a summer day.  There’s a
nice outdoor patio, too.  And the
place was quiet.  That’s a big plus
with us.  We could carry on an
extended conversation, not constant-
ly interrupted by “What? What?
what?”  Our biggest complaint:  the
tables were a bit too close together.
And to top it all off, the prices were
very reasonable.  We’ll be back!

What the Moms are reading now:
The Giver of Stars, by JoJo Moyes

Bryn Mawr Moms on the Search for Good Books & Food

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 
Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available - $80
Does not include ad placement fee. Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968) 
advertising@bmna.org
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Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS • PHOTO FEATURE 

• OUT & ABOUT • UNSUNG HEROES • YOUTH & SCHOOLS • PARKS • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS
Email your neighbor news and photos to bugle@bmna.org or drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.

Elections
2020

National Election
One Year Away -
Three Times to
Vote in 2020

In one year, voters will cast bal-
lots Nov. 3, 2020, for the Min-
nesota Legislature, U.S. Congress

and U.S. president. Besides the gen-
eral election, Minnesota will have
two primaries: the presidential pri-
mary March 3 and the state primary
Aug. 11.

Key 2020 election dates
March 3 - Presidential primary
August 11 - State primary
November 3 - General election

Early Voting in the Presidential
Primary

Minnesota will hold its presidential
primary on Super Tuesday, and
because of early voting we’ll be
among the first voters in the nation
to cast ballots. The Early Vote Center
opens Jan. 17 for the presidential pri-
mary, and it will be at a new loca-
tion: 980 E. Hennepin Ave. In down-
town Minneapolis, Hennepin County
will also have early voting at the
Government Center, 300 S. Sixth St.

This will be Minnesota’s first pres-
idential primary election since 1992.
People who vote will need to
choose which major party’s ballot
they want. The parties people
choose will not be public informa-
tion, though it will be available to
each major party.

More information on the upcom-
ing primaries and election is at
vote.minneapolismn.gov.
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Learn More About Our Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Community School (PreK-5)

brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us
Call 612-668-2500 to arrange a tour.

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate & Spanish Dual Immersion

anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us
Visit the school website to sign up for a tour or 

call 612-668-2450 for more information. 

It’s school request time in the 
Minneapolis Public Schools!
ENROLLING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR

Every year in mid-November we kick off a new school request
season when families begin the process of requesting a school
for the following school year. Our online School Request portal

opened in November. Request forms and other helpful information
will be available at the portal. The deadline is February 7.

WHO NEEDS TO REQUEST A SCHOOL?
Children who will turn 4 by September 1 (High Five - Preschool)
Children who will turn 5 by September 1 (Kindergarten)
Students, in K-5 schools, moving to 6 grade who want a middle school

other than their pathway school.
Any current student wishing to switch schools
We welcome new students all year round!

STEP-1: CONSIDER YOUR CHILD’S NEEDS
Consider your child’s strengths, challenges and interests. In what kinds
of environments do they learn best? Do they have special needs? Do
you want your child in school near your home? Do you want out-of-
school childcare available on-site?

STEP-2: CHOICES
Find your school options by entering your home address into the
School Request Center SchoolRequest.mpls.k12.mn.us Know that bus
transportation and priority admission will be available to your child at
these schools. Other school options are available, but may impact
transportation and admissions.

STEP-3:VISIT
See the MPS Guidebook to read about your schools, talk with staff at
one of our two student placement centers about how schools com-
pare, and, most importantly, visit the schools to see how they make
you and your student feel. Tours are available most days and most
schools have evening activities open to visitors.

STEP-4: PRIORITIZE
You can request up to two schools. In most cases a family’s school
request can be honored, especially when received by the February 8,
2019, priority deadline. Your child will have the highest priority for
placement at the community school for your Attendance Area.

STEP-5: APPLY
Go online to the School Request Center SchoolRequest.mpls.k12.mn.us
to submit your request, or download a paper request form to mail in.
For assistance, call or visit one of our two Student Placement Centers:
612.668.3700 (3345 Chicago Ave.), or
612.668.1840 (1250 W. Broadway).

Taste of Anwatin
December 12
5:00-8:30pm

Think of Taste of Anwatin isn’t
for you because you don’t
have any kids at the school?

Think again! There is plenty for
everyone to enjoy. There’s a meal of
international foods, ceramic bowls
made by students for sale to benefit
the Empty Bowls project, and the
BMNA Art Fair featuring dozens of
vendors. There’s also a dance per-
formance, music concert, and more.

School Choice Cards

Requests for Minneapolis Public
Schools are due February 7.
You can arrange a tour at

Bryn Mawr Elementary by calling
612.668.2500.

Elementary School Fund Raisers

Bryn Mawr Elementary is hav-
ing a Coffee and Honey
fundraiser event going on

now. Purchase high quality organic

Coffee, Tea, Chocolates  and Honey
for yourself or gifts - all while sup-
porting our community school. 

For more information email
ptabrynmawrmn@gmail.com.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Information For Bryn
Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890
mplskids.mpls.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478
www.mplscommunityed.com

Youth & Schools

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

Sunday School Classes @ 9:30 a.m.
Age Five Through Third Grade

Fourth Grade Through Confirmation 
V

                                           

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
V

  

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Children's Christmas Pageant 
“A Charlie Brown Christmas”

Sunday, December 15 at 10:30 a.m.
¬

      

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 
December, 24 at 7:30 p.m. 
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MATT’S TREE SERVICE
CABLING, PRUNING & REMOVALS

LICENSED AND INSURED

Residential & Commercial Services
ISA Certified Arborist on Staff
Tree Removal • Tree Trimming • Chipping • Stump Grinding 
Storm Damage • Lot Clearing • Hedge & Shrub Pruning
Emerald Ash Borer, Dutch Elm Disease 
and Oak Wilt protection treatments
25+ yrs. Experience
Credit Cards accepted

Office: 612-706-8210

Nature Preschool
Cleanup

Thanks to the Minneapolis
Nature Preschool, led by Area
7 Alyson Quinn, for cleaning

up buckthorn in the woods behind
Bryn Mawr School. Anwatin/Bryn
Mawr has been designated a DNR
School Forest. The program encour-
ages educators to teach outdoors,
supports schools to extend the class-
room into the outdoors. No matter
the school, all School Forest sites
are working toward the same goal
of connecting students to the natural
world while building student confi-
dence, sense of community, skill
level, and knowledge base.

Minneapolis Nature Preschool
empowers families to help their chil-
dren succeed through participating in
a high-quality learning experience.
They also give children and families
a better understanding of the envi-
ronment and reasons to protect it. 

Everyone is welcome to join in a
Winter Solstice Celebration at
Kroening Interpretive Center, 5-7pm,
Saturday December 21, 2019 for
singing around the campfire on this
longest night of the year! Coming
soon, Winter Camp, January 2-4,
2020, and registration is open for
the 2020-2021 school year.

To learn more, support through
donations or register for programs,
visit minneapolisnaturepreschool.org.

Registration Opens January 2, 2020
Winter classes around the city start Jan. 27, 2020.
Browse catalog and register online at mplscommunityed.com

             



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613
Kate Knuth, kate.knuth@bmna.org 651-308-9921

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

T

                                                

No Bugle in January! T

  

Copy deadline for the February issue is January 20, 2020!
Display & Classified Ads are due January 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All adx copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
Molly Erdmann
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
Communications and Fundraising Coordinator

Lynda Shaheen
612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or

go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

                                   


